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                                  Redevelopment of Place du 375e, 
                                  Next to Côte-Vertu Metro Station 
 
Starting early September, 2016, the Borough of Saint-Laurent will be carrying out work to redevelop 
Édouard-Laurin municipal parking lot, bounded by Décarie, Édouard-Laurin and Gohier, next to Côte-
Vertu metro station. 
 
The purpose of this work project is to create a new public square within the legacy of Montréal's 375th 
anniversary. Greenery will be added to create a cool area. Spaces for sitting will be set up and the 
lighting will be improved. The transit and meeting functions will be maintained: the square will remain a 
drop-off point, buses will continue to pass along here and bicycle racks will be installed. This new 
square will be adaptable to many different uses: a public market, kiosks, a café, tai-chi, etc. 
 
Work schedule  
The work will get under way on September 6 and is expected to be completed by the end of this year. 
The crews will normally work 7 a.m. – 5 p.m., Monday – Friday; however, if necessary, they may 
occasionally work on Saturdays and Sundays as well. 
 
As a result, Gohier and Édouard-Laurin will be closed around the worksite. 
 
Relocation of bus stops 
The bus stops located on Gohier, between Côte-Vertu and Édouard-Laurin as well as those on 
Édouard-Laurin have been relocated further north (northern terminus of Côte-Vertu metro station 
entrance).   
 
Relocation of bus routes  
Due to this work project, bus routes will be relocated on certain nearby streets that are not normally 
used by the STM. Buses will therefore be passing along the following streets:  
 

 Rochon, between Crevier and Sainte-Croix 
 Cardinal, between Côte-Vertu and Rochon 
 Crevier, between Côte-Vertu and Rochon 
 Sainte-Croix, between Côte-Vertu and Rochon 

 
Municipal parking  
People accustomed to using the Édouard-Laurin parking lot are reminded that the Ouimet Nord or 
Ouimet Sud municipal parking lots are located nearby.  
 
Access to commercial establishments  
Access to commercial establishments in the neighbourhood will be maintained at all times.  
 
 
Information: 311 
 
The Borough of Saint-Laurent apologizes for any inconveniences caused by this work and thanks you 
for your patience and cooperation.  
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